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UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
 

JUNE 
Sat 13   Cambridge Open – POSTPONED 
Sat 20   Auckland Open – POSTPONED 
Thr 25   NDC – CANCELLED 
Sat 27   Whakatane Open @ Te Puke TBC 
 

JULY 
Sat 4   Waikato Open/Closed @ Tauramga TBC 
Mon 6    Interclub Round 1 @ Howick (it’s on) 
Thr 16   NDC – CANCELLED 
 

AUGUST 
Sat 1   Sth Waikato Open @ Putararu TBC 
Sun 2   Indoor Nationals @ Howick (it’s on) 
Wed 5   Interclub Round 2 @ Auckland (it’s on) 
Thr 6   NDC – CANCELLED 
Sat 8   BSA & Akl v Waik @ Cambridge (90% will be on) 
Sat 15   Nth v Sth Match @ Christchurch – CANCELLED 
Thr 27   NDC – CANCELLED 
Sat 29   Waitakere Open (it’s on) 
 
 

 

COVID EFFECT 

Nothing new here on this matter.  The one point of interest is, as we are currently in Level 2 

and from all accounts going to Level 1 in the near future, all clubs are back shooting on 

their designated club nights.  Competitions will be starting up again and as you can see 

above Interclub is back on.  How that will work I’ll explain later in the Newsletter.  Other 

competitions are still delayed or cancelled.  Other than me letting you all know, you can see 

an up to date list of events on the TSNZ website www.tsnz.nz   

Get back to your club, they need you. 

 

 

INTERCLUB 2020 

Now for the information on how it will work for the remaining of the year.  The TSA 

Committee had discussions on how to undertake this event.  What has been decided is to 

have 4 Rounds, 2 @ Howick (east) and 2 @ Waitakere (west).  The points systems will be 

the same for the Teams events, and for the Individual Comp all 4 Rounds are to count.  This 

http://www.tsnz.nz/


 

means NO drop out scores.  You can still do makeup rounds for the Individual Comp, they 

MUST be done prior to the next round is held and for the final these will need to be shot 

prior to the final round.  Let me know your makeup score.  Any team ties on Competition 

points will be decided by which team has the highest overall team score made up from 

those in the teams.  If you have any questions regarding this, contact me and I’ll explain. 

Get back to your club, they need you. 

 

    

BSA & AUCKLAND V’s WAIKATO 2020 

Given the disruption to this season, this event is still on.  Those wanting to be involved let 

one of the selectors know ASAP.  It is planned on being in Cambridge Saturday August 8 

and as usual will involve teams as follows: 

BSA is an Open selected team of 12 shooters combining Auckland and Waikato shooters. 

Akl V Waik is 10 Open, 5 A Grade, 5 B Grade, 5 Ladies and 5 Juniors. 

Everyone shoots 2x10 shot cards for each team they are in. 

Get back to your club, they need you. 

 

 

AUCKLAND OPEN 

This years event has been postponed until later this year.  We are having discussions with 

Waikato Association as to when this can be added to the calendar.  Watch this space. 

Get back to your club, they need you 

 
 

TSA BOARD MEMBERS 

For those who do not know who is at the helm of our organisation, here they are: 

 

Paton    Steve Petterson 

Vice Patron  Sel Howell 

President Gavin Riddle 

V/President Steve O’Donnell 

Secretary Robert Dixon 

Treasurer Bruce Millard 

Board   Matt Milligan 

  Marc Dumont 

  Chris Wadham 

  Suanne Kanzig 

Selectors Bruce Millard 

  Steve Petterson 

  Jonathan Gill 

Publicity  Lawrence Moody 

Statistics Steve O’Donnell 

Coaches Steve Petterson 

  Steve O’Donnell 

  Chris Erasmus 

  Gavin  Riddle 

 

 



 

AUCKALND PROVINCIAL CHAMPIONSHIP 2020 

Another casualty of the COVID saga, however, what we are planning to do is run a reduced 

competition this year.  The plan is to have 4 Rounds, 2 in the Auckland area and 2 in the 

Waikato area.  All 4 shoots are to count for the Championship, NO drop outs.  We are 

waiting on Waikato Association agreeing to the idea and when I hear I’ll get my people to 

contact your people. 

Get back to your club, they need you. 

 

 

LAST BIT 

For those who did not know, just prior to the beginning of the Level 4 lockdown, the 

Auckland and Waikato and NZ shooting fraternity lost a long serving and dedicated member, 

tragically killed in a car accident, Warren Wilton from Putararu Rifle Club.  Warren’s wife 

Naera has written an article about Warren and it is posted on the TSNZ website news 

section.  A memorial service will be held at some date in the future.  He will be missed. 

 

 

LAST, LAST BIT 

Get back to your club, they need you!!! 

 

 

 

Rob Dixon  
Secretary  

Target Shooting Auckland 

021 389892 mbl 

 


